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As an island State, Hawaii is very dependent upon our commercial harbors to

ensure the continued and unimpeded movement of cargo in and out of our State. At

present, it is estimated that 98% of Hawaii’s imported goods pass through our

harbors including consumer goods, motor vehicles, construction materials, and fuel.

Given the critical role of Hawaii’s harbors, it is imperative that the State provide

harbor infrastructure and services to support dependable and efficient cargo

transportation and handling industries to service our residents and businesses.

In light of the looming shortage of port facilities in Hawaii due to the significant

growth in intra and interstate cargo over the past twenty years, the State is in the

process of implementing a statewide Harbors Modernization Plan to construct much

needed harbor infrastructure improvements. HHUG pledges its continued support in

its collaboration with the State to enhance Hawaii’s maritime ports to provide the

infrastructure necessary to ensure the continued and unimpeded movement of cargo

in and out of our State.

HHUG would sincerely appreciate your consideration to incorporate

amendments into this bill to re-insert provisions that were included in the original

version of this bill to provide the Harbors Modernization Group, which would be

administratively placed under the Department of Transportation — Harbors Division,

with the jurisdiction and authority to implement the Harbors Modernization Plan. We

believe that the Harbors Modernization Group Board, which would include the

Director of the Department of Transportation and the Deputy Directors of

Transportation — Harbors and Capital Improvement Projects along with two

representatives from the maritime industry, would possess the necessary authority

and expertise to efficiently expedite the implementation of the Harbors Modernization

Plan.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.




